Annual General Meeting 14 October 2017
Finance Report  
2016/17 has been a difficult yerar with the loss of John Philpott, but accounts for his last year of office have now been finalised.   

The following accounts have now been finalised:

1. The 2015/16 ECF accounts.  (ECF)
2. The 2015/16 BCF accounts.  (BCF)
3. The 2015/16 Chess Centre Ltd accounts. (BCF)
The ECF and BCF Councils are requested to approve these accounts.
ECF Results
The year was financially successful in that the surplus was higher than previously forecast as at the same time last year.  Considerable effort been made to improve the invoicing of Game Fee, Congress Pay to Play fees and other charges.  I believe we now have a much improved handle on the monies that we are owed and have the automated processes in place to collect. 
BCF Results

These accounts are principally for the investments that are held in the Permanent Invested Fund (PIF).  The results are a slight improvement on the previous year and are much as expected...  The total market valuation (£350k) is an improvement on the previous year’s position (£321k).  The Fund provides £5000 per annum to the British Chess Championships
VAT Judicial Review

As members are probably aware the English Bridge Union (EBU) has been pursuing a case to have Bridge re-defined as a “sport”.   If Bridge were to be defined as a “sport” this could have implications for the application of VAT to Bridge activities.  It is believed that this would have a similar result for Chess.  This case has now reached the European Court of Justice where the Advocate General has given an opinion which supports the EBU’s position.  The Court is to consider the opinion on 26th October.

To ensure that the ECF receives maximum benefit for any reversal of the current position on VAT charges for chess activities, a retrospective claim for past years VAT has been made for £164k.  However, there are still a number of hurdles to be overcome before the exact position is clarified by the courts; and it could all fail on 26th October.  If the law is eventually clarified in our favour there will need to be negotiations with HMRC on what sums might be returned to us.  I envisage it will be less we have claimed.
Permanent Invested Fund
The Permanent Invested is a Trust established under the BCF to manage its investments; this was set up at time when unincorporated bodies could not hold investments directly.  The current, sole trustee is Ray Edwards.  Two other trustees are no serving: Julian Farrand who resigned last year and Keith Richardson who sadly died in April.  It is now necessary to appoint one further trustee to enable the trust to perform its duties.  Isabel Keen is nominated to be the new trustee.  She comes with a successful background in business, supporting charities and has chess playing members in her family.  BCF Council is requested to approve this nomination to enable the new trust deed between the BCF and the trustees to be authorised.
The Chess Trust

The Chess Trust was established in March 2015.  In June of this year the Trust received the monies from a substantial bequest from the late Richard Haddrell.  It has also been agreed by the BCF Council that funds held in the Permanent Invested Fund should be gifted to the Trust on condition that the Trust continued to meet the wishes of the late John Robinson to provide annual funds to support the British Championships.  This transfer will take effect when the new PIF trustee is appointed and the PIF trustees may provide instructions to its investment managers (See under Permanent Invested Fund above).

The Trust also received a gift in support of a junior award in memory of Neil Carr.  This is an award to a promising junior to support study at the Chess Academy.  Two awards have been made to date.
The Trust will soon be endowed with funds exceeding £600k; the trustees are now actively investing the funds as appropriate.  The current funds are designated to support junior chess and the British Chess Championships.
Of the original trustees two are no longer serving; first Julian Farrand decided to resign and second Keith Richardson sadly passed way in April this year.  Two new trustees have been appointed, Isabel Keen and Chris Mattos, both of whom bring valuable skills and experience to the Trust.  The Trust is now developing its approach to supporting chess in England and it is intended to present this way forward at the April 2018 Finance Council meeting.    
David Eustace

Finance Director    
